DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

NOVEMBER 19, 2013
Members Present: Lardizzone, Sarg, Armbruster, Carroll, Corsa, Farley, Goss, Harden, McMullen, Newman, Newstadt, Seppala, Showell, Smith and Weir
Members Excused: Hampton and Keithley
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
Chairman Lardizzone thanked everyone for coming to the WWII Memorial Dedication, as well as the Veterans Day Ceremony at the Delaware Memorial Bridge; both events were well attended.
John Knotts (DCVA Executive Director) – Spoke about the budget hearing and indicated that the Commission was invited to sit on a state panel for the Delaware Bar Association and the Veterans Law Clinic; which was attended by Commissioner Newstadt. 
Commissioner Newstadt spoke about his participation on the panel at the Delaware State Bar Association and Veterans Law Clinic, as well as the pro-bono program. 
John Knotts provided information about a presentation he provided at the Justice of the Peace Conference in Dewey Beach, DE.  He also provided an update about the Strategic Planning Committee meetings.  The Delaware Army National Guard will be holding a Deployment Ceremony for the 238th General Support Aviation Battalion on November 22, 2013; attendance is appreciated. He announced that the upcoming Veterans with disabilities special Deer Hunt and the “Toys for Tots” Poker Run are scheduled for November 23, 2013. He indicated that Commissioner Sarg will speak at the Wyoming United Methodist Church Men’s Group on November 23, 2013.  The Delaware National Guard will hold their 4th Annual Health and Wellness Expo on December 6, 2013.  MOAA will have their Christmas Meeting on December 8, 2013. The VA will be at the Commission on December 13, 2013, from 12:00–1:00 pm, to provide an informational session for returning veterans and Commissioner Corsa will provide information on TBI at that time. 
Commissioner Newstadt announced that the Delaware National Guard invites everyone to the annual Christmas Concert at the Grand on December 11, 2013. 
Dr. Enrique Guttin (VAMC Interim Director) – Introduced himself and indicated he was filling in for 120 days until Mr. Bill England takes over and spoke about Mr. Hendee. 
Ms. Yelland (VAMC Operations Manager for Ambulatory Care) – Provided an update about the physician recruitment and indicated that they have re-posted the position. She spoke about the mobile unit; answered questions and discussion followed.  
Bill Peterson (DVH Administrator) – Reported that they had residents who attended both the WWII Dedication and the Veterans Day Ceremony at the Bridge.  He indicated that one of the residents expired on Veterans Day while the Young Marines and Hogs for Hero’s were present. He provided a monthly report for the Home and announced that their annual family/resident Christmas party will be held on December 11, 2013.  Their traditional Thanksgiving dinner will be held on Thanksgiving. He invited everyone to visit their new web site at http://vethome.delaware.gov/ and spoke about the donation list and needed updates. 
MOTION BY CARROLL TO ALLOW THE VETERANS HOME TO USE FUNDS (UP TO $30,000) FROM THE FRIENDS OF THE VETERANS HOME FUND TO HAVE A SOUND SYSTEM INSTALLED AND TO PURCHASE A NEW VAN, SECONDED BY CORSA, MOTION CARRIED.
Bill Peterson discussed the increasing need for more nursing home beds for veterans in the State of Delaware. 
MOTION BY SARG TO HAVE THE HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE REVIEW THE NEED FOR MORE NURSING HOME BEDS, SECONDED BY MCMULLEN, MOTION CARRIED.
PRESENTATIONS:

Jessica Finan (Home of the Brave) announced that they signed the lease for the new female facility, the grant for a new van was approved and provided an update on the male facility and answered questions. 
Susan Starrett (Homeless Panning Council of Delaware) – She began her presentation by giving the definition of housing and how this relates to homelessness. She provided a breakdown of the different kinds of homelessness, locations and programs that provide homeless intervention. She further spoke about a new program being introduced in January 2014 to make homeless intervention more effective.
MOTION BY MCMULLEN TO ACCEPT OCTOBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY NEWMAN, MOTION CARRIED.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

NORTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Harden reported that there were 70 interments and 47 applications received for the month of October 2013.  The Raise & Realignment project is going well, but Greenleaf will have to return in the spring of 2014 to complete the project in our garden niche fields. The second half of the road circling the Cemetery has been paved and there are numerous projects ongoing for the beatification of the Cemetery. 
Commissioner Newstadt added that Sam Mento, a longtime member of the Family Advisory Cemetery Committee, passed away.

SOUTHERN CEMETERY

Commissioner Goss reported that there were 31 interments, 82 applications with a total of 281 burials for the month of October 2013. The Sussex County Chapter of the Marine Corps League placed over 3,000 flags for Veterans Day. They are in the process of installing a new tankless hot water heater at the maintenance shop and replacing their out-of-date alarm system. There was discussion about Wreaths Across America and the recent break-in at the Cemetery.  
VETERAN SERVICES
Commissioner Corsa provided the Veterans Services & Outreach report.  For the month of October, there were 145 claims filed, 41 decisions received and 2,087 claims still pending with an amount of $630,623 received in awards.  The service officers attended annual training for NACVSO in Atlantic City, SAMHSA Policy Meeting, DVTF and the Delaware Cyber Access Program Meeting. He provided the Veterans Trust Fund expense report and discussion followed.

Dave Skocik (FDVT President) spoke about fundraising and outreach opportunities for the Trust Fund. 

HEALTH SERVICES
Commissioner Corsa reported that he provided a TBI presentation to the Korean War Veterans in Sussex County.
PERSONNEL COMMITTEE REPORT
Commissioner Goss reported that there are currently two vacancies at the Bear Cemetery; Conservation Tech II and an Admin Specialist III. 
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS
Vice Chairman Sarg reported that they have a meeting set up in January, 2014, with the legislators to present the legislative initiatives. 
FINANCE & LOGISTICS
Commissioner Newman read a thank you letter from the Delaware Military Heritage & Education Foundation (DMHEF) for previous support and requesting monetary support for this year.  
MOTION BY NEWMAN TO SUPPORT THE DMHEF WITH A DONATION OF $500.00, SECONDED BY GOSS, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS
Commissioner Showell reported that the Commemorative Affairs Committee met on October 24, 2013, to review the MC script and she provided a copy to each Commissioner. She also shared the Committee’s discussion about the WWII Memorial Dedication and the Memorial Day Ceremony. There was also discussion about using “Bugles Across America” for services and ceremonies vs. recording.  Commissioner Showell indicated that the Committee reviewed the program template and there were five changes that everyone agreed would be made. 
MOTION BY MCMULLEN TO ACCEPT THE PROGRAM TEMPLATE TO BE USED FOR THE CEREMONIES, SECONDED BY SEPPALA, MOTION CARRIED.
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Armbruster (AMERICAN LEGION) – The Department Executive meeting will be held on November 23, 2013, and their Christmas party will be at Post 2 on December 16, 2013. He spoke about a new program called “Totes for Women Warriors” and announced the Sons of the American Legion will be holding a Golf tournament on May 9, 2014, at The Landings in Magnolia, DE. Post 28 is trying a new Music Festival fundraiser on May 8, 2014.   
Carroll (MOPH) – He thanked everyone who was involved with the development and placement of the WWII Memorial and discussion followed. 
Corsa (VVA) – He announced there will be a TBI meeting on December 13, 2013, 12:00 noon, to be held at the Commission of Veterans Affairs and hosted by the VA.
Farley (MCL) – He thanked everyone who took the time to bring their toys for the “Toys for Tots” Program.  He spoke about a State TBI Committee (subcommittee of the State Council of Persons with Disabilities) council meeting that he attended. He also met with representatives from Easter Seals, who offered use of their conference room to the Commission or TBI, free of charge, and outlined some of the services they offer. 
Goss (KWVA) – They are planning to erect a KWV Monument on the same corner as the VVA Monument (Kent County) and anyone who would like to make a donation; can send a check to Dave Skocik or Bob Corsa. 
Harden (WAVES) – She reported their next meeting will be on December 14, 2013, at which time they will have election of officers.
Lardizzone (DAV) – He announced that they have a grant with Golden Corral and Columbia Trust for a children’s camp. He spoke about the WWII Memorial Dedication and the KWV Ceremony at the Veterans Home.  He stated that he will be attending the Georgetown Cheer Center Veterans Dinner. The DAV raised enough money to replace one of their Windstar vans.  He announced that their Department Christmas party will be held on December 7, 2013..   
McMullen (AFSA) – On November 7-8, 2013, their Chairman of their Legislative Committee briefed the young Airmen at Dover AFB about how useful the veterans organizations are and he believes it was a very useful recruiting tool. The AFSA Holiday party is scheduled for December 12, 2013, at the American Legion Post 2.  The DAFB Christmas tree lighting and parade will be held on December 5, 2013, and Santa in the cockpit on December 15, 2013.   There was a C-5 Dedication on November 9, 2013.
Newman (VFW) – He was in Washington, DC, during the Veterans Day weekend and had the honor of putting a wreath on the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier. He spoke about honor flights back to Iraq and Afghanistan and that he had the opportunity to speak to some of the injured veterans.  Their Council meeting will be held on December 9, 2013, and they are planning another “Operation Uplink” event in Sussex County. 
Newstadt (JWV) – He spoke about the Gettysburg Address.
Sarg (MOAA) – He attended a National MOAA Conference over the weekend and he mentioned that about 200 Posts from the American Legion and the DAV close down entirely each year due to lack of members and he spoke about how to get young members to join. They will have their Christmas party on December 8, 2013, and he will bring in toys for the “Toys for Tots” box. For the next Commission meeting, he will have signed copies of the nine initiatives that will be put forth to the legislators.
Seppala (MOWW) – On November 8, 2013, he attended the 2nd Annual DuPont Veterans Day observance held at the Chestnut Run Plaza and he spoke about the event. On November 12, 2013, they conducted their Chapter luncheon. 
Showell (At Large) – She reiterated the National Guard Concert and the event at the Veterans Home and hopes to see everyone at the 238th Deployment Ceremony. She also announced she will be starting a new job as Deputy Director of Military Support and will be in the new Joint Forces Headquarters. 
Smith (DELVETS) – They just held their 5K run for “Toys for Tots” on November 8, 2013.  Their Veterans breakfast was on November 10, 2013, and he attended an event at the Ingleside Nursing Home on Veterans Day.
Weir (AMVETS) – He attended General Hastings funeral as a representative of the Commission and wanted to thank everyone for their phone calls and cards when he was sick. 
Chairman Lardizzone announced that the next meeting will be the Commission Holiday Party and will be a short meeting.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
DECEMBER 17, 2013 (10:00 AM) 
LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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